
Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Meeting Minutes 

April 20, 2012
10:00 a.m.

Capitol, Room 310
Hartford, CT

Members Present: Co-Chair Peter DeBiasi, DOC Commissioner Leo Arnone, Yvette H. Bello,  CSSD Executive Director William Carbone, Roberta Cook, OPM EFO Robert Dakers, Patrick J. Johnson Jr., DDS Commissioner Terrence Macy, Daniel J. O’Connell, Maureen Price-Boreland, Anne L. Ruwet 
Member Representatives Present: Deputy Commissioner Kathleen Brennan (representing DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby), Matt LaRock (representing DCF Commissioner Joette Katz), Chris Andresen (representing DPH Commissioner Jewel Mullen), Ajit Gopalakrishnan (representing SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor), Scott McWilliams (representing DMHAS Commissioner Patricia Rehmer) 

 Members Absent: DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby, Deborah Chernoff, State Representative Michelle Cook, Marcie Dimenstein, DCF Commissioner Joette Katz, DPH Commissioner Jewell Mullen, SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor, Nancy Roberts, Theresa Santoro
I. Welcome and Comments
Co-Chair DeBiasi called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. The meeting proceeded with members/member representatives introducing themselves.
Co-Chair DeBiasi noted that Lt. Governor Nancy Wyman visited with Cabinet members prior to the meeting being officially called to order.  The Lt. Governor was unable to stay for the meeting due to a prior commitment.  She shared with Co-Chair DeBiasi that the selection of a new Nonprofit Liaison has been narrowed to three candidates and is continuing to move forward. An appointment is expected by May 1st with a hoped-for starting date of May 15th.  The new Liaison will be working out of the Lt. Governor’s office and working closely with the Lt. Governor Wyman.
II. Approval of Minutes
Anne Ruwet made a motion (2nd: Terrence Macy) to approve the minutes from the February 17, 2012 meeting of the Cabinet.  Voice vote—motion passed.
III. Work Groups Reports and Discussion
· *RFP and Procurement Processes

Co-Chair Ruwet reported that the Working Group has very active subcommittees looking at parts of the Working Group’s charge.  The WG’s subcommittees’ reports will be compiled to form the Working Group report.

The Working Group has reviewed a document from the Donors Forum entitled “Fair and Accountable: Partnership Principles for a Sustainable Human Services System” and is using this as a basis for adopting partnership principles.  A draft of the document is posted on the website along with the Donor’s Forum document.  Feedback on the draft document from the Cabinet members is encouraged.
Co-Chair Andresen reported that the Working Group is reviewing the OPM Procurement Standards.  Issues that the group is looking at include:

· Revisiting the Attorney General’s opinion that there is no difference between PSA and POS contracts;

· Raising the sole source contract limit from the current $20,000 to $50,000;

· Consistency between waiver types and the waiver request system;

· Procurement schedules;

· Appropriately engaging contractors in the RFP process (currently prohibited).   

· Debriefing process for providers not selected for contracting
· Unsuccessful applicant appeal process

· Electronic RFP submission  

The Working Group’s next meeting is scheduled for May 4, 2012.
(*The the word “and” has officially been added to this title.)    
· Common Cross-Agency Population Results
Co-Chair Carbone reported that the Working Group’s subcommittees have been working on drafting statements of Population Results, Indicators of Success, and Data Development Agenda items for five domains (Safety, Success in School, Employment/Self-Sufficiency, Success in Life, and Health).  He distributed for review by the Cabinet draft statements for all of the domains except health.  

DDS Commissioner Macy noted that DDS tracks abuse and neglect cases within the DDS population and would like consideration given to including related Indicators in the Safety statement.
By the first week in May the domains will be ready and focus groups with State Agency staff and legislative leaders will be held to obtain feedback.

Co-Chair Carbone also stated they are on schedule to have a draft report to the Cabinet in June.
· Rate-Setting
Co-Chair Patrick Johnson provided a handout containing a progress report for his Workgroup.  The progress report will be posted on the OPM website and is attached as an addendum to these minutes.

 The Working Groups report to the Cabinet is expected in June.
Co-Chair reminded the Cabinet to use the official Cabinet name – “The Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services” – to avoid confusion with other Cabinets. 
IV. Review of Correspondence to the Cabinet
Co-Chair DeBiasi reported that the Cabinet had received a letter from the Nonprofit Human Services Cabinet.  The subject is “Recommendations for the Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services”.  The letter urges the Cabinet to incorporate the April 2011 final recommendations of the Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services, and notes areas of importance for the Cabinet to consider in developing recommendations.  After some discussion, it was agreed that the co-chairs from the RFP and Procurement, and Rate-Setting Working Groups, will meet to decide which of the items listed in the correspondence will be addressed by their Group.  The letter will be posted to the Cabinet website. 
V. Administrative Details 

a. Cabinet Decision Making Process
Co-Chair DeBiasi provided a handout describing the decisions reached at the February Cabinet meeting on the process for making Cabinet decisions.  He reviewed the items and reminded members and member representatives that only Cabinet members can vote on Working Group and/or full Cabinet decisions.  
b. Meeting Schedule
It was agreed to cancel the scheduled May 4th Cabinet meeting as no workgroup will be ready to provide their report and recommendations to the Cabinet at that time.

The next meeting of the Cabinet is will be held 10:00 am to Noon on May 18, 2012, with location TBD.
The RFP and Procurement Processes Working Group is tentatively scheduled to provide their report to the Cabinet on May 18th.  Their goal is to provide a draft to Sue Simmat no later than May 14th so that it can be distributed to the Cabinet members for review prior to the May 18th meeting.

Meetings are also scheduled for June 1st (Common Cross-Agency Population Results report and recommendations) and June 15th (Rate Setting report and recommendations).  
VI.
Adjournment  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 on a motion from Leo Arnone/2nd Robert Dakers.
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Rate Setting Methodologies Work Group







Progress Report, April 20, 2012

The Rate Setting Methodologies Work Group continues to gather data in preparation for developing their report. The data that is being developed is in three areas of focus.

1. Utilizing a data base available through the auspices of the UConn Center for Nonprofit Leadership and the Urban Institute, we have access to the IRS form 990 filings for the past ten years for the nonprofit organizations in CT that contract with the state to provide human services. We plan to explore trends in the financial health of these nonprofit organizations via the application of several formulas designed to measure financial fragility. These are the same formulas utilized in 2011 by the Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services. The  group of ratios we will test, though we may not use all tests in the final report,  are related to the liquidity of the organizations and are as follows:

A. The Defensive Interval (DI=cash + marketable securities + receivables/average monthly expenses) measures the monthly duration over which an organization could operate if no additional funds were received.

B. The Liquid Funds Indicator (LF=total net assets – restricted net assets – fixed assets / average monthly expenses) is a more conservative measure than the DI because it removes restricted assets from consideration. 

C. The Liquid Fund Amount (LFA = dollar value of unrestricted net assets – net fixed assets + mortgages and other notes payable.) is a common size value that quantifies the liquid unrestricted dollar amount that an organization has available to meet current obligations. This measure is highly individualized to each organization, however it is safe to assume that organizations with a negative balance are in serious financial condition.

D. The Operating Reserves Ratio (OR = operating reserves / annual operating expenses) is a measure of available unrestricted net assets available for use in an emergency to sustain operations. The question for the work group, as with all this data is what does trend look like?  For example, are operating reserves declining?

E. The Savings Indicator (SI = revenue – expenses / total expense) measures the increase or decrease in the ability of an organization to grow its net assets. 

F. The Debt Ratio (DR = average total debt / average total assets) measures the proportion of assets provided by debt thus focusing on liquidity and/or future borrowing problems.

G. The Current Ratio (CR = current assets / current liabilities) is a common indicator of an organization’s liquidity and thus its ability to meet its creditor’s demands. 

We are seeking to determine the degree to which private community based non-profit   agencies are trending to financial instability due to chronic underfunding and failure to address reasonable fixed cost increases during the interval under study where state contracts averaged less than one percent per year. 

2. The second field of information we are examining is the variations in state human service agencies rate setting methodologies and procedures to determine cost. We are attempting to create a grid demonstrating differences and similarities. This is proving to be a challenge due primarily to the unique approaches as they relate to the needs of the client populations served. Thus significant differences exist, for example, between the clients of the Dept. of Corrections, Dept. of Children and Families, Dept. of Developmental Disability Services, Dept. of Mental Health and Addiction Services, and the Judicial Dept. Court Support Services. Each Department has significant variations on a theme in how rates are set as well as how costs are determined. Our report will reveal the common areas as well as the unique challenges in efforts to standardize approaches. 

3. The work group has also circulated a questionnaire among the community not for profit trade associations (see attachment with sample of some responses) in an effort to identify suggestions and recommendations that could be considered by the work group and included in our report. A sub-group has been created to work on consolidating and refining the information gleaned from this inquiry. 

4. Another area of interest is the degree to which cost shifting has occurred as community nonprofit organizations reduced employee health benefits in an effort to keep budgets in balance while revenue remained inadequate to address routine fixed cost increases. In this case the focus is on the state HUSKY Health Plan and whether increasing numbers of nonprofit employees utilize HUSKY to insure themselves and/or their children. The Dept. of Social Services is researching this matter for the work group.  

5. Additional related data will also be included in our report as it relates to fixed cost trends and necessary steps to assure sustainability.    

 The frequency of our meetings has been increased to two per month in addition to sub-group meetings in an effort to meet our deadline.  Our next scheduled meetings are as follows; April 23, 2012 at 1:30 PM and May 10, 2012 AT 1:30 PM. All meetings are held at CT Valley Hospital, Haviland Hall Fiscal Services Conference Room. 








Respectfully Submitted








Scott McWilliams & Patrick Johnson Co-Chairs


